TOWN COUNCIL MEETING January 22, 2019

The Town Council met January 22, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight Glenn Littleton Chasity Chapman Marvin Crumpton Marilyn Collins Neil Benson

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from January 7, 2019.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Council Minutes from January7, 2019 as presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Collins, Benson and Chapman.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Planning Commission Minutes from November 15, 2018 and December 4, 2019 as presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Collins, Benson and Chapman.

New Business

Mayor Hight recognized Brian with The Cassady Company. He gave the Council an update on the Old School Demolition. The pre-construction meeting will be January 28, 2019 at 1:00p.m. At the Annex. He also reported on the SRF Loan for water meters and well upgrades that it has been approved by ADEM and those bids will come up sometime in February. Brian also reported they are working on several reports for Terry that are required by ADEM.

Mayor Hight recognized Landon Lowery from 115 Jackson St.

Mr. Lowery gave the Council a packet of properties near his home. I voiced his concerns of the homes being over grown and run down and making his property value go down. He thanked the Mayor for send the property owners letters about the properties and also thanked the Council for letting him voice is feeling on this matter.

Mayor Hight explained to Mr. Lowery that the Town is in the process of updating their ordinances.

Department Heads

Police Chief Barnett gave the Council a copy of his Activity report for December. He also reported that one of his officers was involved in an accident last week that totaled one of the Tahoe's. He explained we are waiting on the insurance and when it's complete it will be a year before we could receive a new one.

Chief Barnett also stated he has an Officer that is leaving as the School Resource Officer.

Mayor Hight stated that Fire Chief Conner could not attend the meeting due to some personal thing he had to handle. He stated they had some training coming up.

Terry Jackson reported that Adam Bice's last day would be Thursday. Terry stated we needed to update our pay scale.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve transfer of funds, and bills for January 22, 2019. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson, Collins and Chapman.

Mayor Hight stated he need a motion to go into an executive meeting with the Town Attorney on pending legation.

Council Member Littleton made a motion to go into an executive session. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson, Collins and Chapman.

Council Member Chapman made a motion to reopen to regular session. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson, Collins and Chapman.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins moved to adjourn. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson, Collins and Chapman.

	Robert Hight Mayor
ATTEST:	
Town Clerk	